Dear Parents/ Carers

Our school will be open on Monday to the children of key workers who have exhausted all other options for childcare. Please note that if it is at all possible for children to stay at home then this is the safer and preferred option.

Children should arrive via the Out of School Club door at 9.00am with an adult to be registered. This is important because at this stage we have no way of knowing which children are attending so we need to ensure they have arrived safely. Pick up will be in the playground as normal at 3.10pm (P1-2) and 3.20pm (P3-7).

Children should bring a full water bottle, snack and a packed lunch. Where children are entitled to a free school meal a packed lunch will be provided.

Children should come to school in uniform with a warm coat and PE kit.

As we are unsure about the number of children attending and the number of staff who will be in school a flexible approach will need to be taken. It is likely that the children will be working with different staff at different times throughout the day. We will reduce the number of children and adults working together in any one space as much as possible as a safety measure. This means the children might be working in different places throughout the day.

We will make every attempt to ensure the children carry out the learning activities being shared by class teachers on Class Dojo. It is perhaps worth noting that teachers may have limited time to provide online learning opportunities if the number of children in school is high. This will be closely monitored to ensure no child is missing out.

In terms of learning at home we will be taking a gradual approach to introducing this over the next two weeks. It is important that everyone has time to adjust to learning at home and we appreciate that many parents will also be trying to work from home. Our priority is that teachers make daily contact on Class Dojo to keep in touch with the children and then gradually try to find the right balance of learning and fun activities. There are some useful resources that can always be found on the school blog.

[bookmark: _GoBack]This is a fast changing situation and it is likely that school arrangements will continue to look different over the coming weeks. Our priority is to keep our children and staff safe and of course to stay connected as a school community so that we can support each other through this situation. I will continue to communicate with everyone regularly via email to keep you updated and I would like to thank everyone in advance for your support, patience and understanding.

Stay safe!
Lorraine Will

